
School Lane Community Association, Hadlow Down 
Minutes of the Meeting held on  

Monday 30th April 2012 at 7.00 pm 
At 13 School Lane, Hadlow Down. 

 
 

Apologies: David Gibson (WDC), Alan (no 11), Di Kempson, Barry 
Richardson. 

 
Attending:  Ellie Boultbee (WDC), Malcolm Burt (Chair), Jill McMahon 

(Secretary), Chris McMahon (Treasurer), Marion Burt.  
 
1 Signing of Minutes: 

The minutes of the previous meeting on 9th April 2012 were read 
by all. Following this, they were agreed as accurate, and signed 
by Malcolm. 

 
2 Chairman’s report: 

Installation of the bog garden to be completed this week.  
Malcolm has bought first set of guttering for tomato greenhouse 
and installed it.  Second set of guttering will be bought this week 
and installed. 
    

3 Treasurer’s report: 
£140.20 remains in the bank.  Kitty £59.84. 
Running cost grant - asked Ellie for form.  Accounts need to be 
signed off by auditor in Eastbourne – Ellie to collect books when 
passing.  Temporary office for WRAG now at 128 High Street 
Uckfield (Peerland House) 
  

4 Correspondence: 
Received letter from Amanda Hodge acknowledging our letter of 
11th April. 
Draft contract – Compact Action Plan (to discuss with group) 

 
5 WRAG: 

Next meeting – date to be advised. 
Priority to find new premises ASAP as 128 High Street is only on 
short lease. 



 
6 Community Garden Progress: 

 Going well – potatoes coming up, radishes doing well. 
Onion setts planted. 

 Carrots, cabbage, cauliflower, broccoli etc seeds all coming 
up and doing well. 

 On Thursday 3rd May Shane Smith (tree surgeon) is coming 
to take off the boughs off the Oak tree which is 
overhanging the greenhouses and sheds. 

 More bird boxes have been put up around the garden 
 Chris requested an owl box be built 
 Marion requested an insect box  
 Other lawn to be de-weeded and grass-seeded  

 
7 Home Improvements: 
 None noted. 
 
8 Any other business: 
 None noted. 
 
Date of next meeting: Monday 28th May 2012, at 7.00 pm, at 13 
School Lane.   
 
AGM to be on 11th June at 7pm in the garden. 
 
The meeting closed at 19.45 hours. 
 
1st May 2012 
 


